
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   Department of Public Works 
 
 
                August 24, 2007 
Mr. Ron Cuccaro 
President & CEO 
Adjusters International 
126 Business Park Dr. 
Utica, NY  13502-6302 
 
Dear Mr. Cuccaro, 
 
On April 15th, 2007, The Village of Irvington, along with many municipalities in our area 
of Westchester County, experienced extensive damage from the storm that has come to 
be known as the April 15th Nor’easter.  Shortly after the storm, on May 23rd, 2007, the 
Village was contacted by Frank D. Booher, State Project Officer for the New York State 
Emergency Management Office and Gary Wagner, Project Officer for FEMA.  Frank and 
Gary took us through the process of securing funding to repair the damage in such a 
manner that it was a pleasure to work with these two gentlemen.  In a very professional 
manner Frank and Gary explained the process in terms easy to understand, walked us 
through the process and were always available to answer questions.  Many thanks to 
Frank and Gary, for their assistance in securing the funds necessary to repair the damage 
sustained here in the Village of Irvington and easing the burden on our taxpayers. 
 
 
            Sincerely, 
 
 
            Greg Nilsson 
            Superintendent of Public Works 
 
GRN 
 
CC:  Mayor & Board of Trustees 
         Larry Schopfer, Village Administrator 
         Ed Ritter, Village Clerk/Treasurer 
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